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ADDENDUM #1 

 

April 5, 2016 

 

This addendum is being issued to provide clarification, additional information, and answer questions 

received associated with the RFP. This addendum is also posted on the County’s official website: 

www.paulding.gov  

 

Additional Information 

 

PDF Copies of the electrical site plans and single line diagrams showing the utility transformers for the 

WTP and River Pump Station sites are provided with this addendum.  A set of the CAD version of the site 

plans are available by contacting Lori Cirami at Lcirami@brwncald.com 770.673.3621.  Note that the 

feed to the River Pump Station is shown coming from Old Alabama Road, however it will be acceptable 

to feed from another direction (such as the airport).   

 

Questions and Responses 

1. Question: Can we receive in CAD format the site plan for the two locations? 

 

Answer: Yes,  Issued with this Addendum are PDF drawings of the electrical site plans 

for the two site showing the locations of the planned utility transformers.  CAD files will 

be provided if desired – contact Lori Cirami (information above) and she will transfer 

you the files in CAD format.  

2. Question: Will there be generators? If so, will you please provide all specs available? 

 

Answer: There will be no generators on the project.  We would like to have redundant 

transformers at the WTP and Reservoir Pump Station since uninterrupted power will be 

critical.  The River Pump Station can be taken offline for up top a week and will not 

require a redundant transformer or generator. 

 

3. Question: Will there be a UPS? 

 

Answer: There will be UPS systems related to the SCADA system, but not for the 

overall power feed.   
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4. Question: Who will control the throw over scheme for the transformers?   

 

Answer: The Power Utility will be responsible for the transition between the 

redundant transformers. 

 

5. Question: What is the time line for you temporary needs and what kind of demand should we 

expect? 

 

Answer: Temporary Power will need to be established by mid August 2016.  Anticipated 

demand is identified in the RFP (up to 12 200 A panels with loading as stated).  It is 

anticipated that service will be single phase 240/120V power.  

 

6. Question: Please provide details on roadway and parking lot lighting. Is there a design already in 

place?   

 

Answer: The electrical contractors will provide roadway and parking lot lighting as part 

of the WTP design.  PDFs of roadway lighting are attached.    

 

No other changes to the previously issued RFP have been made with this addendum.  Deadline for 

submission remains to be no later than 2:00 P.M. on Friday, April 29, 2016.   

 

PAULDING COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS  

     

                                                                                              

Tabitha Pollard  

Finance Director  

Paulding County Department of Finance 


























